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CTE Related Projects – Purchase orders for the equipment and products for clocks, paging 

system, network expansion, and security cameras for the CTE addition were submitted; and their 

installations were scheduled through Rich.  The paging system and security camera installation began 

this morning, Monday, June 14, 2021; and the network expansion project is scheduled to begin next 

Monday, June 21, 2021.   

Clevertouch IMPACT Plus interactive touchscreens – All of the old Smartboards, along with their 

respective projector and cabling, have been uninstalled and staged for recycling.  Three of the twelve 

new 65” Clevertouch touchscreens have been installed, and the other nine have been staged while we 

wait for access to their designated classrooms (due to the construction projects).  We are still awaiting 

the arrival of the five newly ordered 75” Clevertouch touchscreens destined for some of the districts 

larger rooms:  the two High School Science classrooms, the 5th-8th Grade Science classroom, the Band 

classroom, and the CTE Conference room. 

Replacement Laptops – The 38 Dell Latitude 3520 laptops for the CTE Business Education classroom 

and the Administrative Staff arrived Wednesday, June 8, 2021.  Their software image is being created 

and cloning will begin very soon.  The Administrators should each receive their new replacement laptop 

within the next few weeks, while the Business Education laptops will be imaged and then stored until 

the CTE classroom construction has been completed. 

Voice over Internet Protocol (VoIP) Phone System – The purchase order for the district’s new VoIP 

phone system has been submitted and we are scheduling its installation.  We will be installing the 

phones in the rooms. 

Summer Projects – After our high school intern, Ethan Hanutke, has worked through the process of 

inventorying, cleaning, repairing, and updating the district’s current Chromebook fleet; we will begin 

earmarking, enrolling, updating, and distributing the new ASUS Chromebooks destined for our 7th-9th 

grade students. Between implementing the new CTE systems, installing Clevertouch displays, installing 

a VoIP phone system, configuring 38 new laptops, updating all the existing computers and network 

hardware, as well as all the rest of our usual summer projects, all while working around the elementary 

roof and CTE construction zones, we will continue to have a very busy summer. 


